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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 15 MARCH 2018
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chair

Dr Shera Chok 

Dr Nick Coleman 
Ms Diane Davies

Dr Stephen D’Souza

Ms Mary Elford

Ms Rosemary Granger
Mr Simon Morritt

Mr James Partridge

Ms Linn Phipps 
Dr Suzanne Shale
Mr Mark Taylor

Mr John Wilderspin

Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Natalie Andrews
Apologies: 

Dr Shane Duffy 

Ms Helen Thomson

1
Introduction

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting.
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
Item 6iii. Stephen de Souza had previously undertaken work on vascular services in west Yorkshire. This was not considered to represent a conflict of interest. 
3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 18 January 2018 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None. 
5

Chairman’s update 
5.1
Nick Coleman was due to complete his term of office with the IRP after ten years and the Chairman invited him to reflect on his experiences with the Panel. He emphasized the importance of engaging and consulting with the public – clinicians don’t always know best. The equal balance of clinical, managerial and lay membership was crucial to the Panel’s understanding of issues and ability to offer helpful, credible advice. Workforce and finance remained central to most contested proposals and honesty and realism was required on all sides. New members should learn to question all assumptions placed before them. The Chairman and members thanked Nick for his outstanding contribution to the Panel’s work. Work to appoint new members was ongoing. 
5.2
Richard Jeavons had attended an NHS Transformation Unit and Centre for Health Communication research round table discussion in Salford on 2 February 2018. He had also attended an NHS Reconfiguration event in Lancaster on 13 February 2018. The events had provided an opportunity to promote the role of the Panel and to strengthen links and contribute to discussion with interested parties.
5.3
Following a good discussion on the learning agenda in January, a representative from the Consultation Institute had been invited to attend the July Panel meeting. Speakers were being identified to discuss practical solutions for workforce issues later in the year. 

6
Completed requests for advice commissioned by Secretary of State
6.1
Three pieces of advice had been submitted to the Secretary of State recently.

6.2
A sub-group of Suzanne Shale, Helen Thomson and Mark Taylor together with the Chairman had been formed to provide advice commissioned on a referral by the Croydon Health and Social Care Scrutiny Sub-Committee concerning access to funding for IVF/ICSI fertility treatment. Financial challenges facing Croydon CCG had required it to deliver budget savings and limiting access to funding for IVF/ICSI was one of a number of areas identified. The sub-group accepted that the CCG had a responsibility to achieve financial balance. Recognising the emotional turmoil of those affected by the decision, as much clarity as possible was required about the application process to minimise further stress. The decision should be reviewed annually in line with other service priorities and the CCG’s financial position. The Panel’s advice had been submitted on time on 5 January 2018 and was currently with the Secretary of State awaiting a decision
. 
6.3
Advice had been commissioned on a referral from Oxfordshire Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (JHOSC) concerning the permanent closure of consultant-led maternity services at the Horton General Hospital in Banbury, Oxfordshire. The matter had initially been discussed in the January Panel meeting and a sub-group of Shane Duffy, Helen Thomson, Mary Elford and Mark Taylor together with the Chairman appointed to finalise the advice. Concerns about staffing and clinical training were noted. It was clear that a considerable amount of work had been done but whether it had drawn on all available evidence and been explained sufficiently was less clear. Issues of interdependencies with other services at Horton, transport and access and the need to consider the best interests of service users across Oxfordshire and the surrounding area were also identified. More widely, there was a need for a vision of the future for the Horton that could sustain confidence amongst local people and users of services. The Panel’s advice had been submitted on time on 9 February 2018 and accepted in full by the Secretary of State, available at:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-horton-general-hospital-banbury-initial-assessment
6.4
Calderdale and Huddersfield Joint Health Scrutiny Committee had referred proposals for hospital and community services in Calderdale and Greater Huddersfield. IRP advice had been commissioned and a sub-group of Nick Coleman, Simon Morritt and James Partridge together with the Chairman appointed to agree the advice. Members agreed that maintaining the status quo was not an option and that sustainability of services was a concern. The effort of the parties involved to support each other in undertaking their respective roles was commended. Concerns about consultation related primarily to the timetable for completing and sharing a full business case. That case had subsequently shown a number of changes to the proposals originally described in consultation. Implementation of the proposals depended on delivering significant changes to out of hospital care as well as securing substantial capital investment - clarity on these issues was required to give meaning to the proposals.  The Panel’s advice had been submitted on time on 9 March 2018 and was currently with the Secretary of State awaiting a decision
.
6.5
Members were content with each piece of advice provided and thanked sub-group members and the secretariat for their efforts. 

7
Any other business
7.1
None.
8 
Date of next meeting
8.1
The scheduled meeting on 17 May 2018 was cancelled. Next meeting on Thursday 19 July 2018.
� The Secretary of State subsequently accepted in full the Panel’s advice which is available at � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-croydon-ivf-initial-assessment" �https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-croydon-ivf-initial-assessment�





� The Secretary of State subsequently accepted in full the Panel’s advice which is available at � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-calderdale-and-huddersfield-advice" �https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/irp-calderdale-and-huddersfield-advice�
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